
I.fla 0. Amick

Leta O. Amick, 81, o[ Clays
burg, the oldest living member
of the Wells Tannery Presby
terian Church died at 3 A. M.

Thursday, April 20. 11172, of an
apparent heart attack.

With her husband, Uie late
Sherman Amick of Maria, Mrs.

Amick had operated a market in
Claysburg for approximately 20
years, and a restaurant far a
number of years afterward.

She was a collector of salt, and

pepper shakers, and had some
2,5C0 pairs from all parts of the
world in her collection.

Born April lf>. itliil. in Wells
Tannery, Fulton County, she was
a daughter of the late William
and Alpha (Writz) Sprowl. She
was married to Sherman Amick

who died June :i0, 1966.

Four children survive: Chester

of Lanse, and Mrs. Geraldine
Gordon, Mrs.. Fleta Ebersole
and Mrs. Helen Fowkes, all of
Claysburg.

Also surviving are two broth
ers, Ernest Sprowl of Chambers-
burg and Ellis Sprowl of Wells
Tannery, 13 grandchildren, and
seven great-grandchildren.

Funeral services were held on

Sunday, April 23. at 2 P. M.
from the Leslie Funeral Home,
Claysburg. with the Rev. Ronald
Davis officiating. Burial was in
the Wells Valley Presbyterian
Cemetery iiv Wells Tannery.
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